The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County
Board of Library Trustees Meeting
Minutes from February 13, 2020
Oakland Library~5:00 P.M.

Board members present were Dr. Karl Schwalm, Christian Mash, Clinton Bradley, Diane Nye-Paugh and Fred Fox. Staff members present were Thomas Vose, Library Director; Ann Leighton, Public Services Coordinator, and Daniel Skipper, Office Assistant.
Dr. Karl Schwalm called the meeting to order at 5:00pm.
The meeting opened with a call to Jason Burkett at Edward Jones Investments regarding the two investment accounts for the Library. The Trustees took a few moments to listen in on the details regarding the accounts. The main account is 3 years old, covering 6 different mutual funds with a 7% average return. Both accounts are set at a conservative investment rate of 53% bonds versus 47% stocks. Christian asked if there were any changes recommended to the accounts, to which Jason responded no.

The Minutes and Financial Statements for January 2020 were unable to be presented to the Trustees due to Georgie’s ongoing battle with illness.
The Director’s Report was presented by Thomas.
Items of Old Business were discussed:
· Policy 308 – “Leave” was reviewed. After a brief moment of discussion, Christian motioned to accept the policy. Fred seconded the motion, and all were in favor of approval.
· Policy 202 – “Use of Materials” was reviewed. After Fred clarified what Literacy Kits were, he motioned to accept the policy. Clinton seconded the motion, and all were in favor of approval.
· Policy 301 – “Employment” was reviewed. Christian had a concern about the language in the section concerning tenure, and suggested striking the effect that moving from non-exempt to exempt would have on tenure and the accumulation of benefits. A discussion then ensued on the language in the chain of command, which was changed to allow the Branch Manager to handle a situation while still apprising the Director of the incident. Christian motioned to accept the policy with these changes, with Fred seconding the motion and all others in favor.
· Policy 311 – “Vehicles and Parking” was tabled due to the length of the policy.
· The Job Descriptions for each employee of the Ruth Enlow Library system were presented. Christian opened up the discussion by asking about what certifications were required. Karl raised a question about what public service budgets were in the description for Branch Manager III, which was noted as simply matching scheduling requirements for library staff that serve the public. Fred continued the discussion by asking about continuing education requirements, which were detailed from COMAR. A change was noted about adding equivalency for accepting a GED in lieu of a High School Diploma. Karl suggested sending out the amended copies of the descriptions by email for review and to table the issue until the next meeting.
· Roger discovered that the water fountain at Oakland was leaking from its internal reservoir tank. Four quotes for a replacement fountain, with a bottle filling feature were provided for the Trustees to review. The quotes were from Pittsburgh Water, Amazon, Lowes and OC Cluss. Clinton motioned to accept the quote from Pittsburgh Water. Fred seconded the motion, with all in favor.
· Thomas spoke to Jason King about the concern of putting down concrete over the carpet in the basement. Jason did raise concerns about the potential of repairs in the future, but did not seem to give an answer regarding the carpet already in existence. Thomas noted that the board had already voted on the issue at the previous meeting, and that he would proceed to move forward in contacting LAPP to begin the concreting process.
Items of New Business were discussed:
· The issue of compensatory time costs will be covered in a closed session.
· Thomas requested that all branches be allowed to open early or close late (varying by branch hours) for Census Day on April 1st to allow patrons to fill out their census form online. Grantsville would be open 1.5 hour extra, Friendsville open 1 hour extra, and Kitzmiller open 2 hours extra. Karl noted a concern about overtime costs, which Thomas said will be attempt to be avoided with careful scheduling. Christian motioned for the branches to remain open at the requested times. Fred seconded the motion, with all in favor.
· The Health Department replaced our supply of Naloxone. They also presented a request that we be a dispensary site for it. Karl wanted to know if there is any training that would be involved in being such a site, as well as who else in the area is being asked to be a dispensary site. After a brief discussion, Christian motioned that the Library decline the request. Fred seconded the motion, with all in favor.
The next meeting will be held Thursday, March 12, 2020 at 5:00PM at the Accident Branch.
Christian made a motion to move to closed session at 6:10PM. Fred seconded the motion. All were in favor.
